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Native Snails

Following the arficle in "Western
Wiidlife'  native snail shell was found
cnthe Austrdlian Bush Heritage‘'sblock
at Kojenup. Mal Graham, of CALM
Kojonup, sentit to the Museum, and Dr
Slack-Smith was very inferested. She
replied, in part:

*Pricr to receliving your specimen
we have had only a single shell of a
Bothriembiryon speciesfrom anywhere
near Kojenup. Itis a mystery asto why
there should be so few records of
specimens of this group of native snails
from the huge area inlond of the
Escarpment and north of the Stirings
until one reaches the Goldfields-
Esperance road. It is possible that if
could be a paucity of collectors, but |
don’tthink that is the only reason. The
snails are really sparse. «

“In addition, their shells are
generally fragile, perhaps because of
a low calcium centent of the soil and
s0 of the vegetation. As asesult, the
shells seem to disintegrate soon after
the death of the snails, unlike those
nearertoihe coastsorinother calcium-
rich localities. Species with well-
calcified shells leave behind plenty of
avidence oftheirexistence, evenwhen
the populations aren’t large.

“An interesting point isthat wandoo
woodlonds seem 1o be more often
inhabited by native snails of various
groups than are surrounding jarrah or
marr woodlands, Wandoo s often
associated with outcrops of dolerite
which, | understand, contains more
calcium than does granite.

“lwould be really keen to receive
any information or, better still, any
specimens of Bothriembryon species
fromthe general areq. Ifthe specimens
are alive then they could be packed |
into adry container with airhcles, such |
as a matchbox, and sent 1o me. |
could have the Ilive animal
photegraphed, and could then
narcotise and preserveitinsuch away
that it would be suitable for anatemical
and genetics studies - should we ever
have the good fortune t¢ have a
researcher willing and able to work on
tne group.” |

So how about it, Land for
Wildlifers in the Greaf Southermn?
Early this winter, have a Great Snail
Huntl You never know, you might
find a new species, and then it
might be -named after you!
{Incidentally, the Kojonup species
might be Bothriembryon
bradshawi, originally found at
Tambeliup.)





